
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From the Mayor… 
The fiscal 2024-25 year budget was approved in the August Town Mtg after a public 
review.  It will be posted on the bulletin board for the public.  Other outstanding 
audits items are being addressed each week.   

Our first subdivision planning meeting will be held September 18th at 6pm in the 
town hall.  Representatives from the state will be there to help facilitate a new 
subdivision ordinance.  It is open to the public. 

The SITLA folks will be coming to the Bryce Valley area on October 10th to report the 
results of the Promise Rock Auction.  I don’t have the time, or place, but will let you 
all know as soon as possible.  

On the 14th of  September there will be a Day of Service at the Cannonville 
Cemetery beginning at 9pm,  Bring your gloves, tools, and willing heart.  Lunch will 
be served around noon.  

The apple experts are telling me the town apple trees will be ready to pick and use 
the end of September.  Feel free to pick what you need for a winning pie or strudel.  
The Big Pumpkin and apple pie contest is tentatively planned for the morning of 
October 19th at 9:30am at the town park.  Each pumpkin will be weighed, heaviest 
pumpkins the winners.  A separate judging will be for decorated pumpkins and 
scarecrows.  They must be real, no artificial pumpkins, your own decorations and 
carvings.  Age groups are 0-12, 12-18, and the oldies. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From Melanie, Parks…. 
Fun Holiday things are being discussed 
about December at the town park.  Be 
in touch with Melanie Ott to get 
involved. 

From Machelle, Admin…. 
Office hours 9:30-12:30 Mondays 

From Alma & Klint, Water …. 
 
Work/progress is ongoing at the Spring house, making it ready as a secondary source of clean water for the town in case of 
emergencies.  Various tests have been done to ensure the water is totally okay to go into the storage tanks if needed.  All 
processing is solar powered.  Good job fellas. 
 
Reminder, the town’s water is sampled and evaluated each month at various locations.  Contact Klinton Chynoweth if you’d 
like your home spicket water tested.  Quarterly test results are all within state parameters. 

From John, Roads …. 
Nothing to report.  Working new street signs 
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From Stewart, Fire …. 
The truck is operational and full of water if needed.  Our newest 
volunteer will be attending training classes in the next couple of 
months with the Tropic and Henrieville fire teams. 
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